DATE: September 22, 2010
TO: Supervisor James R. “Jack” Sweeney, District I1I
FROM: Jose’ M. Crummett, GIS Manager

SUBJECT: Population Study Update for 2010

Supervisor Sweeney,

Per your request, I have updated the 2010 population estimates for Supervisorial
Districts. The previous numbers, provided in 2008, were estimates based on census 2000
data and parcel files from 2001, 2004, and 2008. Data for 2010 were projected based on
those annual estimates and projected growth rates. This report contains updated 2010
data. These numbers are estimates derived using the same methodology as that used for
2004 and 2008, that is with a current 2010 parcel base and the census 2000 data.

The updated estimates show the total county population for 2010 to be 183, 858 where as
the report done in 2008 projected a population total of 186,146. At the supervisorial
district level the data do show that the District III population, of 33536, continues to
account for a smaller and smaller share of the total population, in 2001 it accounted for
19.57% of the county’s population, this report estimates it to be just 18.24%. Also
District II continues to account for a larger percentage of the population, nearly 22%. Its
estimated total of 40214 is almost twenty percent larger than District III.

Of course I’m available for any questions or concerns.

2001 2004 2008 2010
District population % Total population % Total population % Total | population % Total

| 30541 19.54% 34053 20.04% 37186 20.57% 37624 20.46%

I 30559 19.55% 34652 20.39% 38662 21.39% 40214 21.87%

]! 30587 19.57% 32227 18.97% 33610 18.60% 33536 18.24%

\Y) 30570 19.56% 33065 19.46% 34860 19.29% 35420 19.26%

\Y 34042 21.78% 35908 21.13% 36425 20.15% 37064 20.16%
Total 156299 169905 180743 . 183858
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